August 12, 2021

Shafer Township

Monthly Board Meeting

The Board of Shafer Township met at the Shafer Town Hall on Thursday August 12, 2021.  Board members present included Chairman Mark Stovern, Supervisor Joe Mattson, Supervisor John Hoffman, Treasurer, Dominique Haller and Clerk Faith Lichtscheidl. Residents present included Becky Strand, John Schmalz, Joe and Barb Boos.
Meeting called to order at 7:00 pm and the pledge of allegiance was recited. 
A motion was made to approve the meeting agenda by Supervisor Hoffman; 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.
A motion was made to approve the monthly minutes of the regularly scheduled monthly board meeting from July 8, 2021 with corrections by Supervisor Mattson; Supervisor Nelson 2nd the motion, all in favor; motion carried.  
A motion was made to approve the minutes from July 8, 2021 Cartway Meeting with corrections by Supervisor Hoffman and 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.
Treasurer’s Report

Treasurer Haller presented the July Treasurer’s report.  The disbursement register shows a balance of $19,117.59.  The receipts register shows a balance of $209,353.08 and the cash control statement shows a balance of $279,675.03.  There are 2 outstanding checks (Payroll check #5438 for $1,106.09 and Greg Converse check #5439 for $2.000.00) and two ACH Payments (MN Revenue $85.47, July 5, 2020 and IRS $1,515.75 June 6, 2021) for a total of $4,707.31.  Motion made to approve the treasure’s report by Supervisor Hoffman; 2nd by Chairman Stovern, all in favor; motion carried.  

Chairman Mattson had a question about Jimmy’s Johnny’s schedule because they are supposed to come twice per month and it appears they billed for 3 service dates in July.  There were 5 Thursdays and 5 Fridays in July so if they came on one of those days, it explains 3 service dates.
Treasurer Haller reports that the Xcel bill was up this month and there was discussion about the possibility of this being because of the air conditioner issues that were discovered in July.   

Motion made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the claims of $6,756.73; 2nd by Chairman Stovern, all in favor; motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS

2021 Water Testing

The State of MN was here in July to test the water for the hall.  The report states everything looks good except that they would like us to clean the brine tank for the water softener with a combination of water and bleach.  It was discussed that the maintenance person could do this.



2021 Pricing for Propane

Burnette Dairy sent pricing for 2021 from August 1, through the 31st of $1.679 for 500-1,000 gallon tanks.  Chairman Stovern and Supervisor Hoffman will call Federated and River Country and get pricing.  
Culvert on 340th Street
Supervisor Mattson stated that he talked to Bruce Nelson and he is busy so we are still waiting on this culvert.  The land owner was asked if he wanted to replace his culvert and there was no definitive answer.  We can replace the culvert in the driveway but the township is not paying for it.  A motion was made to replace the culvert on 340th by Supervisor Hoffman.  After more discussion, the motion was changed to replacing the culvert on 340th and add the field road culvert with the landowner responsible for payment.  The motion was 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.
Sub Cutting on 325th Street
It is recommended by Supervisor Mattson that we get this sub cutting done sooner rather than waiting until next spring.  A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to approve the sub cutting, talk to the contractor and get it schedule, motion 2nd by Supervisor Mattson, all in favor; motion carried.
OLD BUSINESS

AARP Update

The money has been received and it has to be used by December 31, 2024, there will be more training on what it can be used for.  The dollar amount received is $58,569.72 and it is listed on our ledger as “Covid Funds.”
Cartway Update

The check for Greg Converse has not been cashed.  As of the date of this meeting, the registered letter has not been received by the Converse’s according to the tracking.  
Chairman Stovern reported that he was approached by Mr. Converse and asked if the Chisago County Attorney’s office had contacted Shafer Township.  This has not happened.
Miscellaneous:
Chairman Stovern:  Shady Avenue, culvert has come to the surface down by Haider’s driveway.  The culvert was hooked by the grader because it was sticking up.  Troy (maintenance man) recommended that we fix the piece that is sticking up.  Other than that, no action will be taken at this time.  

Troy reported that he has about 45% of the ditches mowed, double passes.  Every road graded after the last rain needs to be graded again.  The grader is due to be serviced soon.  Oil is needed for the grader so Chairman Stovern and Troy will look at the owner’s manual and figure out what kind of oil to purchase.

Supervisor Mattson discussed the roads and that they are flat.  On Unity, there was water sitting in the middle of the road. Chairman Stovern reported that he and Troy have both been trained by Ziegler and Supervisor Mattson disagreed with the way things are being done. Resident John Schmalz reported that the time to fix the roads is in the spring when the roads are soft and material can be moved around. 

Public Comments (3 Minutes)

Resident Becky Strand said she had a tree down on her road and Chairman Stovern said he would have it taken care of.  Resident Joe Boos asked if these kinds of concerns should be reported to the Township and Chairman Stovern reported that trees down should be reported.    
Resident John Schmalz recommended that if we purchase a chainsaw we should also purchase all the safety equipment.  We will look into being able to use some of the Covid funding for this. 

Adjourn Meeting

A motion was made by Supervisor Hoffman to adjourn the meeting at 7:53 pm, Supervisor Mattson 2nd the motion; all in favor and motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted,

Faith Lichtscheidl, Township Clerk

Mark Stovern, Chairman
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